Drainage Board Meeting
December 7, 2021

Present: Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Heather Gries, Surveyor Jeff Meredith, Deputy Surveyor Chelsey
Scales, Auditor Melissa L. Bunner.

Location: Commissioners Meeting Room, 2°° Floor, Courthouse

Meeting was called to order by President Brown at 1:44 P.M.

Minutes

Gries made a motion to approve minutes for November 2, 2021. Seiler seconded the motion.

Motion approved.

There is a correction to the minutes dated November 2, 2021. Ed Gaesser's name was misspelled. It
was spelfed Gasser and it should have been Gaesser.

Surveyors Report
Meredith announced Chelsey Scales as his new Deputy Surveyor. Her dire date was 11/15/2021.

David Weaver from Bryant Engineering is requesting assistance with drainage on a new doctor’s
office plan in Reo on Hwy 66.

Cash Waggoner is getting us up to date on the carner markings.

Meredith presented a Spencer County Drainage Board Caney Creek Watershed Assessment Order for
approval. Seiler motioned to approve the Assessment Order. Gries seconded the motion. Motion
approved.

Scott Singletan farms land in Richland that is owned by Mr. Ed Gaesser. Singleton came to discuss
some concerns from the property owner. He has been in contact with Meredith and since he still has
questions, Meredith will reach out to him again. Lindsey also agreed to lock into some of the
guestions / concerns regarding the assessments and how property is assessed for drainage and
watersheds. ,

Gries made @ motion to adjourn. Seiler seconded the motion. Motion approved.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:02 P.M.
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